December 22, 2015

MEMORANDUM

To: Loretta Barren, Planning & Program Development Manager, FHWA
Angela Welsh, Albemarle RPO Coordinator
Lee Padrick, Dept. of Commerce, Division of Community Planning
Christian T. Stearns, U.S. Dept. Of Housing and Urban Development
N.C. State Publications Clearinghouse
Mike Renshaw, Camden County Manager
Daniel F. Scanlon II, Currituck County Manager

From:  Nazia Sarder N,
Transportation Planning Branch

o~

P

Subject: 2015 Camden and Currituck County CTP Amendment

Attached you will find a copy of the 2015 Camden and Currituck County CTP Amendment. This
report documents the development of the adopted comprehensive transportation plan for Gates
County. The report can also be found on the Internet at:
https://connect.ncdot.gov/projects/planning/Pages/Comprehensive-Transportation-Plans.aspx.
All comments and/or questions concerning this report should be directed to the North East
Planning Group of the Transportation Planning Branch.

Attachment

bee: TPB Manager
File (Memo Only)



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

PAT MCCRORY NICHOLAS J. TENNYSON
GOVERNOR SECRETARY

November 4, 2015

MEMORANDUM TO: File

FROM: Nazia Sarder, Matthew Cowhig
Transportation Engineers
Northeast Group — Transportation Planning Branch

SUBJECT: Camden and Currituck County CTP Ammendments

The following revisions to the Camden and Currituck County Comprehensive
Transportation Plans were developed based on request from the counties.

Both the Camden and Currituck County Comprehensive Transportation Plans have been
recommended by the Transportation Planning Branch to be amended. The major change
made is the inclusion of an East-West Connector Road for both Camden and Currituck
Counties. The proposed project (East-West Connector, Local ID: CURR0010-
H/CAMDO0006-H) is to construct a 4-lane divided boulevard on a new location in
Moyock from NC 168 near the Virginia line in Currituck County to US 17 in northern
Camden County. This project has impacted the route of the proposed NC 168 Bypass in
Currituck County, which has been moved from south of SR 1217 to the East West
Connector. Changes were made to the narrative of the Ponderosa Drive Upgrade
(CAMDO0007-H) in Camden County. There are also updates to the Bicycle section of the
CTP problem statement for both counties. These updates were incorporated from the
Albemarle Regional Bicycle Plan.

Please see attached the updated highway maps for the Camden and Currituck County
Comprehensive Transportation Plans. The previously adopted Comprehensive
Transportation Plans can be viewed online at:
https://connect.ncdot.gov/projects/planning/Pages/Comprehensive-Transportation-

Plans.aspx

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact either Nazia Sarder at
919-707-0980, email nsarder@ncdot.gov or Lee Cowhig at 919-707-0958, email at
mfcowhig(@ncdot.gov.

MAILING ADDRESS: LOCATION:

NC DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION ‘ TRANSPORTATION BUILDING
TRANSPORTATION PLANNING BRANGCH N DATN A o .I E!f: LE 1 SOUTH WILMINGTON STREET
1554 MaIL SERVICE CENTER RALEIGH, NC 27601

RALEIGH NC 27699-1554 http://ncdot.org/doh/preconstruct/tpb/ Phone: 919-707-0900

Fax: 919-733-9794



Attachments:
Camden County CTP highway map
Currituck County CTP highway map



